
 

 Date:   16th May 2019 

 

Title: Report Item 8c – Cricket Fun Day 9th June 2019 

 

 By:   K Larkin (Parish Clerk) 

 

Purpose: To provide information about a proposed event on the 

recreation ground 

 

Recommendation: Members are asked to approve the event subject to any 

conditions required over and above the Club’s seasonal 

hire agreement 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

The Club Chair has advised the council that the 9th June cricket event is going ahead. He 

says: ‘The event is timed to coincide with the Cricket World Cup and we are calling it the 

ED&F Family Games, hosted by East Dean & Friston Cricket Club. Although it will have a 

cricket theme, it will involve a range of games and activities for the whole family and we want 

to welcome the whole community, irrespective of whether they are cricket fans. ‘ 

The Club would like to seek confirmation of the council’s support in running this event. ‘It will 

provide opportunities for local people to have a go at cricket, football, basketball, stoolball, 

garden sports etc. (plan of details attached) with a lot of activities aimed at people of all 

ages’. There need be no objection from the council provided that there is event insurance, 

and the Club is intending to put this in place with their regular insurer.  

The Club also asked whether the council would approve the offer of a bar on a suggested 

contribution basis, but has been advised that they will need an event licence for this.  

Thirdly, the Club has asked for help in providing rubbish and recycling bins to be positioned 

at the cricket club for the day. The parish council has recently obtained a grant to buy litter 

picking equipment, but there is a long lead-in time on the delivery and it is not yet clear 

whether the equipment would be available for loan by the time of the event. Basically, 

however, all rubbish will have to be taken away by the Club after the event.  

Finally, the Club is also asking if St. John's Ambulance is able to attend for emergency/first 

aid backup. 

The Club already has a seasonal hire agreement covering their use of the pavilion and other 

facilities. It would appear that the council does not need to issue any additional licence but 

only to stipulate that the event must be covered by a licence from the Licensing Authority if 

alcohol is to be provided, and that event insurance is strongly recommended.  



 

 

  

 

  


